## RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a Special Meeting at 9:00 A.M. on Monday, June 10th, 1985 in the Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Dan Thiessen presided. Present were Councillors: Larry Cluck, George St. Hilaire, Glenn Curdt, Donald Hamblin, Dave Waldner, W. F. Recksiedler.

The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the 1985 gravel program and also to discuss the spraying of grasshoppers within the municipality.

At the start of the meeting, Council met with Mr. Paul Robert to discuss the starting date for the gravel hauling and also the number of trucks that he will have available to haul gravel. Mr. Robert informed Council that he is unable to obtain a scale to weigh the trucks, however, he has made arrangements to have Cargill weigh the trucks whenever Council should wish to do so. At the start of gravelling, he will have four 18 yard trucks hauling. Through the course of discussion, Council inquired as to crushed stone and Mr. Robert indicated that he was crushing some now for someone else, however, the municipality could obtain this crushed stone at \$7.50 per yard, being \$2.00 above the the crushed traffic gravel price. Council decided to place this crushed stone in the following locations:
Ward 2 - 6 loads, Ward 5 - 6 loads, Ward 3 - 18 loads, Lowe Farm-3 loads, Sperling - 3 loads, Rosenort Pumphouse - 2 loads.

Crushed Stone Moved by Larry Gluck, Seconded by Don Hamblin: #96/85. Resolved that we place approximately 40 loads of crushed rock on 5 miles of roads in the municipaltiy as part of our 1985 gravel program and that some of this rock be placed in Lowe Farm, Sperling and at the Rosenort pumphouse.

Carried.

Council then held a discussion concerning the amount of gravel being placed on the roads and the matter was left with the situation that we would adopt the maps at our June 13th, 1985 regular meeting and concerns and differences would hopefully be corrected by this time.

Following this, Council briefly discussed our 1985 grasshopper spraying program and Council's policy regarding this spraying.

Council then met with our Gravel Checker and the Scale Operator to discuss the start of the 1985 gravel program and what the duties of each will be.

This Special Meeting was then adjourned at 12 o'clock noon.

Reeve Hour Thinism

Secretary-Treasurer